
Message from the District Governor
Hello fellow members 

serving in District 14-C,
I appear to have finally 

recovered from the jet lag 
that I encountered after 
the flight home from the 
Lion’s International 
Convention in Japan. 
Since Fukuoka is 13 hours 
time difference from 
Pennsylvania, I felt like 
going to bed around noon 
most days. But, it was 
worth every minute of the 

28 hour trip each way.
Your District 14-C has several activities either 

underway or scheduled for the near future. The very 
important “Kidsight USA” screening program, 
which has been in development for the past year, 
has screened hundreds of children’s eyes. Also, 
Global Membership Training has begun for club 
Membership committees.

The first 14-C Cabinet Meeting of the year will 
be held August 20th, 9:30 A.M. at St. John the 
Baptist Catholic Church, 315 North Constitution 
Avenue, in New Freedom. Our guest speaker will 
be MD14 Centennial Coordinator PDG Elizabeth 
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Moffatt. She will fill us in on the events pertaining 
to Lions Club’s 100th anniversary. Dress code is 
CASUAL!

There will be a feature that will make this 
Cabinet Meeting a little different. As a fundraiser to 
benefit Diabetes Awareness, immediately following 
the meeting we will be holding a “Strides Walk” for 
those that would like to participate. Several Lions 
from our District walked in one at the USA/Canada 
Forum last year. Cost is a $10 donation to District 
14-C Diabetes Awareness. Everyone walking will 
receive a “Strides” pin. We will gather at the 
municipal parking lot in New Freedom adjacent to 
the Heritage Rail Trail that goes through town. You 
will be able to stroll leisurely, at your own pace, as 
far as you care to walk.

So lace up your sneakers and join us for a com-
bination Cabinet Meeting/Fundraiser/Good Time! 
See you there.

ALL ABOARD TO SERVE
District Governor Kerry
klm52@aol.com
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Governor’s Visits This Month
Monday, August 8..............Shippensburg Lions
Tuesday, August 9..............Stewartstown Lioness
Tuesday, August 23............Arendtsville Lions

mailto:klm@aol.com
http://e-district.org/sites/14c/
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From the First Vice District
Governor:
Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos,

The “dog days of summer” have finally arrived! 
The temperature on the thermometer reads 95 
degrees as I write this message, but I hope cooler 

temperatures and some 
rain arrive by the time 
you read this.

I am writing this 
message having just 
completed our first 
GMT (Global 
Membership Team) 
Membership Growth 
Workshop. Three clubs 
sent teams to this train-
ing: New Freedom, 
Weiglestown, and York 
New Salem. 

The morning was spent helping these teams 
develop action plans to promote membership 
growth in their clubs. This workshop will be 
repeated three more times between now and the end 
of September in different locations throughout the 
district: August 27th at the Jacobus Ambulance 
Building, September 10th in the Gettysburg Area, 
and September 24th in the Carlisle area. I encourage 
every club to send a team of 3-5 members to one of 
these workshops and develop a plan to grow your 
membership. A registration form is on page 3.

July was a busy month, which included planning 
for the GMT workshops, conducting vision screen-
ings, and visiting Beacon Lodge for Lions 
Appreciation Day. August will bring a visit Leader 
Dogs near Detroit, our first cabinet meeting for the 
year, and our second GMT workshop. Those activi-
ties, along with my own club’s fundraiser at the 
South Mountain Fair will make for another busy 
month. Busy is good, especially when it comes to 
Lions work. I find the time and effort given to Lions 
activities both fulfilling and rewarding. I’m sure 
you agree, and that is why YOU are a LION and 
why you live our motto - WE SERVE!

Yours in SERVICE,
Lion Dennis Cope
1st Vice District Governor
dennis.cope@icloud.com 
717-357-3142

First VDG Dennis Cope

Welcoming Families and 
Women

from our Family and Women’s Specialists
Lions Clubs were founded by Melvin Jones in 

1917 in his home town in Illinois. Typical of the 
time period, Mr. Jones started this wonderful 
organization with his fellow male citizens, even 
though he was known as a family man. Over the 
years, men joined this volunteer organization to 
give back to their communities. As time passed, 
women became interested in volunteering in com-
munity organizations, and it was slowly becoming 
acceptable for them to do so. They were not able to 
join the Lions, so they started their own auxiliary 
organization, Lioness Clubs, in December 1975. 

Lions Clubs began to be more inclusive and have 
been encouraging women to join with them in our 
fight for sight. With women come families. Our 
children learn how important volunteering is, not by 
want we say, but by what we do. Getting our kids 
started in volunteering should not be done in high 
school as a resumé enhancer, it should be started at 
birth as a symbol of respect for your community.

Introducing Us
Mike comes from a family of volunteers. Like 

most returning military veterans, his dad continued 
his service to the community by volunteering with 
his local fire company, serving on borough council, 
and contributing to other community organizations. 
Mike was raised seeing his parents give back, and 
he taught that valuable lesson to his wife Theresa 
from the moment we met. When our daughter 
Samantha was born, she started visiting the fire hall 
with grandpa, working at the Lions Club events 
with mom and dad, and being part of the 
Pennsylvania Lion All-State Band for several years. 
When she was in eighth grade, she decided that she 
wanted to be part of her school’s Marine Corps 
JROTC and Dallastown’s Leo Club. Both organi-
zations are based on volunteer service to their com-
munity.

Lions, like many volunteer organizations that we 
deal with through our business, invited the family to 
become active and contribute. Lions Clubs have 
Leo Clubs in our high schools and in our colleges. 
When our children leave school and move toward 
adulthood, what they have learned, seen, and done 
throughout their young lives shapes them into the 

continued on page 3

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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DISTRICT 14-C
MEMBERSHIP GROWTH WORKSHOPS

REGISTRATION FORM

Club Name: _____________________________________________________________

Workshop club’s membership team will attend (please check one): 
_____ Saturday, August 27, 2016 - Region 4 

Jacobus Ambulance Building, 18 S. Main St., Jacobus, PA
_____ Saturday, September 10, 2016 - Region 1 - Gettysburg area 
_____ Saturday, September 24, 2016 - Region 2 - Carlisle area

Names of club members who will attend:
Member 1: ________________________________________________________
Member 2: ________________________________________________________
Member 3: ________________________________________________________
Member 4: ________________________________________________________
Member 5: ________________________________________________________

Contact person for the team:
Name: ___________________________________________________________
Home Phone: ____________________ Cell Phone: ___________________
Email Address: _____________________________________________________

Please mail or email this form at least 1 week prior to the date
of the desired workshop date to:

1st VDG Dennis Cope
PO Box 514

Arendtsville, PA 17303
dennis.cope@icloud.com 

volunteers of tomorrow.
All volunteer organizations are suffering from a 

loss of volunteers. Welcoming spouses and family 
members into the Lions family will ensure that the 
generations to come will continue the strong tra-
dition of Mr. Melvin Jones and all of those Lions 
who have come before us. 

Help Make Us Stronger
Make Lions a strong organization and bring in 

your spouse and family, to join our family in mak-
ing our communities a better place for everyone. 
This is why we have agreed to volunteer for this 
position in educating all of our members in the 
benefits of bringing their families to ours. We will 

try to accomplish this by highlighting a Lion ‘fam-
ily’ in our district each month. Look for our articles 
in this newsletter and you might be surprised to find 
one of your own.

Lions Michael and Theresa Craley
Dallastown Lions Club
Family and Women’s Specialists

Welcoming Women and Families (continued from page 2)

mailto:Dartha430@comcast.net
mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com


4

“A Celebration of Peace”
Lions of 14-C—make this year be the year to 

participate in the Peace Poster Contest with your 
club. Now is the time to order your kits for the 
Peace Poster Contest for 2016-2017!

Order a kit online by following this link or call 
Club Supplies Sales at (630)571-5466 or 
1-800-710-7822.

The 2015-2016 winner of the Peace Poster 
Contest was Yumo Zhu, a 12 year old student 
from China. The theme was, “Share Peace.” As 
quoted from the Lion Magazine, “Art is open to 
interpretation, but, Yumo’s creation seems to sug-
gest that like a cake oozing with delights, peace is a 
sweet deal that comes with cherries on top.” Is there 
anything more “sweet” than world peace?

Offer the Opportunity
The peace posters submitted this past year from 

the Lions Clubs of 14-C were absolutely incredible. 
By just looking at the posters, one could see the 
amount of research, time, thought, and creative tal-
ent that was invested into each poster. 

But, we need more clubs to be participating and 
giving this incredible opportunity to our youth! 
Encourage a volunteer from your Lions Club to 
offer the opportunity to a classroom of children, a 
Scout troop, a baseball team, a Sunday School Class 
or a Youth Group to participate in the Peace Poster 
Contest. Some of our Lions Clubs and schools have 
made it a tradition which both groups look forward 
to annually.

Remember one kit must be purchased for each 
group your club sponsors. 

This Year’s Theme
The Theme for the 2016-2017 Peace Poster 

Contest is, “A Celebration of Peace.” Students ages 
11, 12, or 13 on November 15, are eligible to par-
ticipate. The last date to order a kit is October 1, 
2016.

Order your kit by clicking here or calling the 
numbers above.

Each year, Lions Clubs around the world proudly 
sponsor the Lions International Peace Poster 
Contest in local school and youth groups. This art 
contest for kids encourages young people world 
wide to express their visions of peace. For more 
than 25 years, millions of children from nearly 100 
countries have participated in the contest.

Peace Poster Contest and Essay Contest

Essay Contest
Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encour-

aged to sponsor students in the Lions International 
Essay Contest. This essay contest was created to 
offer an opportunity to visually impaired young 
people to express their feelings of peace. The theme 
of the 2016-2017 International Essay Contest is “A 
Celebration of Peace.” Students who are visually 
impaired and who are ages 11, 12 or 13 on 
November 15, are eligible to participate. For the 
essay contest rules and application form, go online 
to this link.

Any questions, please contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann at hullmannt@aol.com. 

Directory Changes
The Camp Hill Lions Club will change 
meeting location effective 9/19 to Red Lobster 
Restaurant, 4711 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg

Also please see current Mini-Directory 
attached at the end of this newsletter for 
updates of contact information

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/essay-contest.php
mailto:mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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UPCOMING LION EVENTS
Date Event Location Contact Information

Aug. 5-6 State Council Meeting Red Lion Hotel, Harrisburg Club Secretary
Aug. 13 Golf Outing for Tara Eagles Crossing Golf Course see page 5
Aug. 20 First Cabinet Meeting St. John the Baptist Church, New Freedom Club Secretary

Aug. 27 Membership Growth Wkshop Jacobus Ambulance Building VDG Dennis Cope
Sep. 9 Dick Henry Golf Outing Range End see page 10
Sep. 10 Membership Growth Wkshop Gettysburg area TBA VDG Dennis Cope

Sep. 24 Membership Growth Wkshop Carlisle area TBA VDG Dennis Cope
Sep. 15-17 USA/Canada Leadership Forum Omaha, Nebraska Club Secretary
Oct. 8 Fall Fest Stewartstown Fairgrounds Click here
Oct. 28-30 State Council Meeting Holiday Inn, Grantville PDG George Hilsinger
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DG Kerry’s First Club Visit

District Governor Kerry made his first official visit 
as Governor to the Dallastown Lions Club on July 
12. Here Dallastown Lions President Theresa 
Craley presents a donation to him for the District 
Governor’s project fund.

Search for Baskets 
Continues

The search for baskets continues for the State 
Council Meeting October 28-30 in Grantville. 

In addition to my request for each Lions and 
Lioness Club to provide a basket for the Basket 
Raffle at the October State Council Meeting I 
picked up two baskets at the Beacon Lodge 
Christmas in July Basket Raffle held July 17 during 
the Lions Appreciation Day celebrations. A $10 
investment won me a basket provided by Council 
Chair Karen Brady of District 14-K and a basket 
provided by PDG Estella Kristiniak of District 14-
A. I thank them both for their lovely donations 
which I am in turn donating to the October Basket 
Raffle along with a third basket that my wife Lion 
Gloria Ann is putting together.

For each club, I would prefer that you arrange 
with a Past District Governor or Zone Chair to 
deliver your basket to Holiday Inn in Grantville if 
you can’t get it there yourselves. I will be need the 
baskets as close to 8:00 AM as you can get them 
there on Friday, October 28. The earlier we have 
them, the more time there will be for people to buy 
chances on them. 

I will also need some volunteers who are attend-
ing the Council Meeting to help sell raffle tickets 
both days and hold the drawing on Saturday after-
noon.

I appreciate your efforts to provide baskets and 
help with the raffle.

PDG George Hilsinger
george_hilsinger@live.com

Our District Celebrities
International President Bob Corlew told the 

Partners in Service of the new District Governors at 
the International Convention that the best way they 
can support their DG partners is to become Lions.

Lioness Debbie McKnight accepted the invi-
tation and joined the New Freedom Lions.

See this link (click here) for the full article in the 
Lions blog on the International website.

mailto:george_hilsinger@live.com
http://lionsclubs.org/blog/2016/07/27/guest-post-dg-partners-new-lions/#.V5kFC4co-Oo.aolmail
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Info Contact 
DG Kerry
717-235-2790
DGMcKnight@att.net 

Lions Strides District 14-C Walk for Diabetes 
Awareness
Immediately following August 20 Cabinet Meeting
Heritage Rail Trail Park, New Freedom
$10 Donation
Walk any distance with fellow Lions

mailto:DGMcKnight@att.net
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The East Prospect Lions Club 2016-2018 Officer Installation pictured (from Left to right) is President Bruce Silar, 
Director and Lion Tamer Jim Cunningham, Secretary Jay Holcomb, Second VP and Tail Twister Dwayne Immel, 
Treasure Don Fake, installation official PDG Gordon Sinclair, and Director Kathryn Smeltzer. Not pictured are 
Director Don Eckert and First VP Howard Clever.

Contact: District 14-C LCIF Chairman 
PDG Noah Krout
H (717) 225-4892 
kroutdeere@comcast.net

mailto:kroutdeere@comcast.net
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Fellow Lions, Lionesses and Leos,
As a new year begins for District 14-C, I’d like 

to introduce myself.
I am Bonnie Hensel – a mother of three adult 

children with varying stages of Retinitis Pigmentosa 
(RP - a potentially blinding inherited retinal degen-
erative disease), grandmother of an 8-year-old boy 
diagnosed with the disease when he was four, 
President of the Shiloh Lions, Board Member of the 
Foundation Fighting Blindness, and now your new 
Sight Conservation and Eye Research Chair. 

As you can see, I have a very personal vested 
interest in sight conservation and research. When 
my children were diagnosed, we were told to get 
them Seeing Eye dogs and teach them braille, that 
there is no known cure or treatment and they will go 
blind. Thanks to people like the Lions, Lionesses 
and Leos who help support eye research, that is no 
longer the case. Treatments, if not cures, are on the 
horizon. 

As you can also see, my main focus will be on 
the retinal degenerative disease research. This does 
not mean, however, that it will be only for RP. 
Macular Degeneration is a more widely known reti-
nal degenerative disease, affecting many of our 
older generation. Most of us know someone who 
has Macular Degeneration. Shiloh Lions sponsors a 
special event every spring that supports the 
Foundation Fighting Blindness Research for these 
retinal diseases. 

I will be glad to speak at your clubs about the 
research and share any information I have. I look 
forward to working with you for this cause. 
Together we can make a difference. 

Yours in Lionism,
Lion Bonnie Hensel
Shiloh Lions
District 14-C Sight Conservation Chair
bjhnewstart@hotmail.com

Making a Difference for Sight Eye Screening Project
The District Eye Screening Project has com-

pleted several successful pilot events during the 
months of June and July.

To date over two hundred children have been 
screened at various locations throughout the 
District. The referral rate has come in higher than 
the expected national suggested level, which was 
five (5) percent for the twenty-five (25) million to 
be screened. Our current level is at about ten (10) 
percent.

Coordinators
The committee is now ready to assist any Lions 

Clubs who wish to venture out and plan a screening 
in their respective community. Coordinators have 
been designated for each county in the District. 
Lion Gail Fridenvalds and 1st VDG Dennis Cope 
will oversee Adams County; Lion Gloria Anne 
Hilsinger and Lions Jill and “Peck” Freeland will 
coordinate Cumberland County, and PDG Shirley 
Starner and Lions Rebecca Krout and Wanda 
Reisinger will assist clubs in York County. 

Clubs are asked to contact any of the above men-
tioned individuals to schedule an orientation several 
days in advance of the planned screening date. This 
purpose of the orientation is to go over suggested 
guidelines formed by the committee, to handle the 
equipment and learn how to set up the area where 
the screening will take place.

Please direct any questions to PDG Shirley 
sas2953@comcast.net or phone 717-764-6669.

This is an exciting time in the District and the 
project is most interesting and rewarding for all who 
participate.

PDG Shirley A. Starner

Stewartstown Fall Fest
The Stewartstown Lions and Lioness invite any-

one and everyone, far and near, to come to the Fall 
Fest on October 8, 2016, 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. at 
the Stewartstown Community Fairgrounds, 16 
College Avenue, Stewartstown, PA. You will expe-
rience a day of fun, good food and you can do your 
Christmas Shopping, all of this in one day. 

Interested Craft Vendors and Non Profit 
Organizations, please complete the application 
found on web page below and return as indicated.

http://www.stewartstownfallfest.com/ 

mailto:bjhnewstart@hotmail.com
mailto:sas2953@comcast.net
http://www.stewartstownfallfest.com
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Welcome to Our New Members!
Member Club Sponsor

Matthew R. McDannell Arendtsville Diana Slothour
Melissa A. Speelman Arendtsville Robert Slothour
Samuel C. Robertson Mechanicsburg Thomas Kerstetter
Dennis Barry New Freedom Robert Dickson
Patrick Barry New Freedom Robert Dickson
Deborah McKnight New Freedom Kerry McKnight
Brenda M. Dietz Windsor Stacey Dietz
Carlton E. Tyson York White Rose Zarryl Hilt

Climbing New Mountains Together as Lions!

No Deceased Members Reported this Month (Thanks be to God!)

PDG John Parker installed the Stewartstown Lioness Club Officers on June 14, 2016. Our President for 2016-
2017 is Carolyn Stone, pictured left to right, in the front row, wearing black with flowers and a beautiful smile.



Lions District 14-C
W. Stevens Shipman, Newsletter Editor
436 E Ridge Road
Dillsburg PA 17019

District Cabinet
Saturday, August 20

St. John the Baptist Catholic 
Church, 315 N Constitution 

Avenue, New Freedom

9:30 A.M. - noon

Club Presidents and 
Secretaries Please Plan 

to Attend!

All Lions, Lionesses, 
and Leos welcome to 

Cabinet meeting!

Let Us All Know What Your 
Club is Doing!

Lion Steve Shipman (Dillsburg Lions) has taken 
over the editorship of this newsletter, giving Lion 
Dennis Meckley a well-deserved retirement (or is it 
just a break) after the many years he has done it so 
faithfully and well. Many thanks to Lion Dennis, 
who is also helping immensely in the transition.

Lion Steve needs your news and information. 
The best way to get him items is to send pictures as 
JPEG files (they don’t look as good if he takes them 
from your PDF), and text as either a Word docu-
ment or a Rich Text Format (rtf) file. He cannot 
open WordPerfect or Microsoft Publisher files, and 
please watch your Word settings so they don’t come 
to his Mac in the infamous winmail.dat format.

Send him items at prsteveshipman@gmail.com, 
or call or text him at 570-916-7780. If you have not 
entered the computer age, his snail mail is 436 E 
Ridge Rd, Dillsburg PA 17019.

mailto:prsteveshipman@gmail.com


As of: 7/21/16 DISTRICT 14-C MINI DIRECTORY 2016 - 2017 (Note: Please notify Webmaster PDG John Parker of and changes needed.) 
OFFICE NAME ADDRESS CITY    (All PA) ZIP PHONE EMAIL CLUB

District Governor Kerry McKnight (Deb) 6 Mulberry Lane New Freedom 17349
235-2790 
c:880-6617 klm52@aol.com New Freedom

1st Vice District 
Governor Dennis Cope (Jamie) PO Box 514 Arendtsville 17303

677-6283 
c:357-3142 dennis.cope@icloud.com Arendtsville

2nd Vice District Gov. To Be Named
Cabinet Secretary Robert (Bob) Jacobs 857 Lake Road Spring Grove 17362 225-3644 pabj@mail.com Spring Grove

Cabinet Treasurer Phil Olphin
18 Country Manor 
Lane New Freedom 17349 235-0938 polphin@comcast.net New Freedom

Immediate Past DG John Griffie, Jr (Lisa) 116 Kohler Mill Road New Oxford 17350
624-8165 
c:870-6678 jgriffiejr47@gmail.com New Oxford

REGION 1

 Zone Chair 1-A Lisa Griffie (IPDG John) 116 Kohler Mill Road New Oxford 17350 624-8165 grifflion@yahoo.com New Oxford
Zone Chair 1-B Dennis Cronin PO Box 428 Arendtsville 17303 677-7010 dgc917@earthlink.net Arendtsville

REGION 2

Zone Chair 2-A Dan Brant 527 Springfield Road Shippensburg 17257 767-7573 anitadan@embarqmail.com Shippensburg

Zone Chair 2-B R. Brian Radcliffe
230 S. Baltimore 
Street Dillsburg 17019 432-2448 brian.radcliffe@verizon.net Dillsburg

Zone Chair2-C Michael J. Fenicle 108 N. Fredwrick St. Mechanicsburg 17055 215-9540 mikfen65@aol.com Mechanicsburg
REGION 3
     Zone Chair 3-A Clarence "CR" Lloyd 85 Forry Street York 17408 792-2367 crll@verizon.net York New Salem
     Zone Chair 3-B Duane Hull 2220 Locust Road Dover 17315 292-6644 dehull55@comcast.net Dover
REGION 4
    Zone Chair 4-A Wanda Reisinger 225 Riviera Street Mt. Wolf 17347 266-1923 buddyrot@comcast.net York White Rose
    Zone Chair 4-B Douglas Nace 330 S. Camp Street Red Lion 17356 246-0872 dnshooter@aol.com Brogue

    Zone Chair 4-C Alan E. Diehl 391 Locus Ridge Lane Seven Valleys 17360
428-3161 
c:659-3865 aedelectric@comcast.net Jacobus

ADMINISTRATIVE CHAIRPERSONS

Audit Committee Jay W. McBride Chair 45 Summerfield Drive Carlisle 17015 249-4627 mcbride@pa.net Carlisle

Audit Committee Michael Amsler P.O. Box 583 Mount Wolf 17347 266-5892 mamsler2@verizon.net Susquehanna

Audit Committee Rebecca   Bequette 52 Diane Trail Fairfield 17320 642-9995 beckybeq@yahoo.com Fairfield

mailto:brian.radcliffe@verizon.net
mailto:mikfen65@aol.com
mailto:crll@verizon.net
mailto:dnshooter@aol.com
mailto:aedelectric@comcast.net
mailto:mcbride@pa.net
mailto:beckybeq@yahoo.com
mailto:pabj@mail.com
mailto:grifflion@yahoo.com
mailto:anitadan@embarqmail.com


Blood Bank Chairs

     Adams: Nevin & Marie Lontz
112 James Madison 
Dr. Mechanicsburg 17050 309-9623 NMLONTZ@AOL.COM Mechanicsburg

     Cumberland            "                "           "   "        "                 "            "
     York: Tom Foley 9 Old Farm Lane New Freedom 17349 759-8526 ikmotm@comcast.net New Freedom

Chaplain
Gus Fridenvalds, PCC 
(Gail) 25 Goodyear Road Gardners 17324 528-4050 sintars@embarqmail.com York Springs

Club Excellence Program 
(CEP)

Gus Fridenvalds, PCC 
(Gail) 25 Goodyear Road Gardners 17324 528-4050 sintars@embarqmail.com York Springs

District Convention 
Chair

Shirley Starner, PDG 
(Clair) 2953 Elkridge Lane York 17404 764-6669 sas2953@comcast.net Weigelstown

Facilities Chair Steve Grothey 275 Reehling Road New Freedom 17349 235-7086 JGROTHEY@NFDC.NET New Freedom
Family & Women's Mbr 
Devel. Theresa & Mike Craley 430 Dartha Dr. Dallastown 17313 246-0809 Dartha430@comcast.net Dallastown
Global Membership 
Team (GMT)

Gus Fridenvalds, PCC 
(Gail) 25 Goodyear Road Gardners 17324 528-4050 sintars@embarqmail.com York Springs

GMT CR Lloyd (Judy) 85 Forry St. York 17408 792-2367 crll@verizon.net York New Salem
Global Leadershp Team 
(GLT) Dennis Bell, PDG (Sandi) 3903 Chippenham RD Mechanicsburg 17050 732-4075 dbell@skellyloy.com Camp Hill

Information Technology John Parker, PDG (Lynn) 474 North Rd. York 17403 428-3983 jparkerlions@comcast.net Jacobus
International 
Convention Chair Alvin Hayes, PDG (Donna) 330 Wellsville Road Wellsville 17365 432-4200 hayeswindswept@aol.com Pinchot Park
LEO Chair CR Lloyd (Judy) 85 Forry St. York 17408 792-2367 crll@verizon.net York New Salem

Lion/Lioness Co-Chairs
PDG Larry & Lion/Lioness 
Louanna Bare 605 Hammond Road York 17406 650-2966 lkbljb@comcast.net

Susquehanna 
Lions/Dover 
Lioness  

Newsletter Editor Steve Shipman 436 East Ridge Road Dillsburg 17019
570-916-
7780 prsteveshipman@gmail.com Dillsburg

Public Relations Patricia Simpson (Larry) 4925 Smoketown Rd Brodbecks 17329 229-2396 lps4925@gmail.com Jefferson
Parliamentarian Cecil Mundorff, PDG 2085 Delta Road Felton 17322 927-6662 mundtax@mtwirefree.net Brogue

Solicitor J. Ross McGinnis PO Box 253 Fawn Grove 17321 382-4407 Rmcginnis@stockandleader.com Mason Dixon

USA/CANADA Forum Dennis Bell, PDG (Sandi) 3903 Chippenham RD Mechanicsburg 17050 732-4075 dbell@skellyloy.com Camp Hill

Webmaster John Parker, PDG (Lynn) 474 North Rd. York 17403 428-3983 jparkerlions@comcast.net Jacobus

mailto:sintars@embarqmail.com
mailto:sintars@embarqmail.com
mailto:sas2953@comcast.net
mailto:sintars@embarqmail.com
mailto:crll@verizon.net
mailto:dbell@skellyloy.com
mailto:jparkerlions@comcast.net
mailto:hayeswindswept@aol.com
mailto:crll@verizon.net
mailto:lps4925@gmail.com
mailto:mundtax@mtwirefree.net
mailto:Rmcginnis@stockandleader.com
mailto:dbell@skellyloy.com
mailto:jparkerlions@comcast.net


PROJECT CHAIRPERSONS

Beacon Lodge 500 Club
Louanna  Bare (PDG 
Larry) 605 Hammond Rd York 17406 650-2966 lkbljb@comcast.net York White Rose

Beacon Lodge Liaison Richard Hoens (Patricia) 30 Pond Road Felton 17322 244-2971 pattycakeHJR@comcast.net Brogue

Diabetes Awareness
Gail Friedenvalds (PCC 
Gus) 25 Goodyear Road Gardners 17324 528-4050 sintars@embarqmail.com York Springs

Environmental 
Awareness Larry Simpson (Pat)

4925 Smoketown 
Road Brodbecks 17329 229-2396 lps4925@gmail.com Jefferson

Hearing Research Ray Rosnick (Virginia) 107 S. Walnut St. Mechanicsburg 17055 766-0195 Mechanicsburg

Leader Dog John Griffie, Jr (Lisa) 116 Kohler Mill Road New Oxford 17350 624-8165 jgriffiejr47@gmail.com New Oxford

LCIF Coordinator Noah Krout, PDG (Becky) 406 Little Creek Rd Spring Grove 17362 225-4892 kroutdeere@comcast.net Jefferson
Lions Quest Program Vacant

Peace Poster Patti Hullmann (Terry) 407 Locus Ridge Lane Seven Valleys 17360 428-3659 hullmannt@aol.com Jacobus

Pin Trader
Timothy McCaulley 
(Lana) 12 Fieldstone Drive Mechanicsburg 17050 766-9196 lanakmccaulley@gmail.com Mechanicsburg

Sight Conservation & 
Eye Research Bonnie Hensel

317 Bristol Drive, Apt. 
C York 17403 848-9546 bjhnewstart@hotmail.com Shiloh

Recycled Eye Glasses Gene Kilgore (Doris)
389 McCall's Ferry 
Road Airville 17302 862-3782 genekilgore@hotmail.com Mason Dixon

Youth Exchange Vacant

mailto:lkbljb@comcast.net
mailto:pattycakeHJR@comcast.net
mailto:sintars@embarqmail.com
mailto:lps4925@gmail.com
mailto:kroutdeere@comcast.net
mailto:lanakmccaulley@gmail.com
mailto:genekilgore@hotmail.com

